
Dear Pastors and Partners in Ministry, September 2025 Prayer Letter  
Thank you for your faithful prayers and support.
Surgery and Return   
Thank you so much for the many who have joined with us in praying for Alainey’s eye 
surgery last week. It took place at the Cincinnati Children’s Hospital in Ohio. We are very 
grateful for the professionals that the Lord brought into our path along with sweet 
friends that were an encouragement in many ways. Due to her CHARGE syndrome, 
Alainey’s retinas were beginning to tear in both eyes and needed immediate 
attention. It became a “high priority”, considering she is deaf and her vision is 
essential for her future. This delayed our return to Africa slightly but, we trusted the 
Lord was in control. We are thankful to report the eye surgery was a complete success 
we will return home to Africa on September 15th! We eagerly anticipate what the Lord 
will do in this upcoming term! 
Missions Conference 
Our home church’s missions conference was held during our time in the States. Noah 
had the oppurtunity to preach the opening service. God has used our local church in 
the last 3 years to see 7 of our own people sent into foreign missions and 1 sent 
locally. God alone is worthy of all the glory as we continue to pray what Jesus 
commanded us to pray in Luke 10:2, “pray ye therefore the Lord of the harvest, 
that he would send forth laborers into his harvest”. 
Short Ministry Trip and Salvations 
A unique opportunity presented itself for Noah to serve with his brother Nate Wilkerson 
in Benin, West Africa for a short ministry trip. A group of Pastors in the area met for a 
conference as we walked verse by verse through the book of Titus together. The time of 
evangelism and outreach was a blessing well. We know of at least 5 professions of faith 
made during the trip. We learned many things from the fruitful ministry there that we 
desire to incorporate into our ministry as well. On a flight back home Noah was able to 
share the gospel with a young man 
named Anthony from the Miami, Florida 
area. He was a young man who grew up 
in the US but had never heard the gospel. 
After a conversation together we praise 
the Lord he made a profession of faith in 
Christ. This was a clear reminder that 
wherever we are, people exist who are 
lost in their sin at home, or abroad. The 
gospel is their only hope! 
Your Missionaries, Noah, Tristan, Logan, 
Alainey and Henley Wilkerson 

PRAYERS

PRAISES

- Successful eye 
surgery and 
upcoming return. 

- Faithful praying 
friends who 
labor with us. 

- A God who still 
saves sinners 
and sends 
laborers!  

- For new converts 
to grow in their 
faith. 

- Salvation of lost 
friends. 

- Upcoming Travel. 
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